Intercollegiate Consortium for a Master’s of Science in Nursing
Southeastern Louisiana University, McNeese State University, University of Louisiana Lafayette
MEETING MINUTES

Deans’ Advisory 

Date and Time of Meeting:	Thursday, September 1, Wharton Hall, Room 202, UL Lafayette; Lafayette, LA

MEMBERS PRESENT: 	UL Lafayette: Dr. Gail Poirrier, Dr. Melinda Oberleitner, Dr. Lisa Broussard, Dr. Donna Gauthier
				SLU: Dr. Ann Carruth, Dr. Lorinda Sealey (excused Dr. Eileen Creel)
				MSU: Dr. Peggy Wolfe, Dr. Valarie Waldmeier	
					
	AGENDA ITEMS
	ACTION/DISCUSSION
	PLAN

	I.     Call to Order
	Dr. Poirrier called the meeting to order at 9:50am.  She introduced Dr. Lisa Broussard as the new Department Head. 
	

	II.    Appointment of ICMSN 
        FNP Director
	Dr. Poirrier distributed copies of the job description of the ICMSN FNP Director.  The Deans met on August 31 to discuss the 2 candidates whose names were submitted by the Graduate Coordinators.  Dr. Poirrier announced that Dr. Lucie Agosta has been appointed as the ICMSN FNP Director.  
	Dr. Curruth will notify Dr. Agosta and the Graduate Coordinators will notify all faculty teaching within the FNP concentration.

	III.  Post Master’s Certificate Program














	The Post Master’s Certificate program proposal has been approved by the Provosts.  Dr. Poirrier stated that the ICMSN must move forward to change our post master’s programs to certificate programs.  The ICMSN must write a Letter of Intent and a proposal and plan to submit to the UL System Board of Supervisors.  These items are due to the BOR on October 10, 2011.  Dr. Poirrier distributed copies of the Board of Regents Guidelines for Letters of Intent and Guidelines for the Proposal of a New Academic Program.  In the Need section, it was recommended that we explain the need to meet standards for certification programs as defined by the BOR.  Give the number of students who have come through our post masters’ programs.  
	Completed Proposal and Letter of Intent is due September 23.
Graduate Coordinators will work on these sections of the Proposal:  Description, Need, Students, and Faculty.  Dr. Sealey will work on the Students section and Dr. Waldmeier will work on the Faculty and Need sections.  Dr. Gauthier will work on the Description section.  
Meeting scheduled for September 15 at 9:30 am at UL Lafayette in Room 202 of Wharton Hall to work on the proposal.  It will be a working meeting. 

	IV.  Communication 
       Committee

	Dr. Poirrier asked that the chair (Dr. Mary Burke) and members of this committee review all websites and written communication to ensure accuracy and that links are active.  Dr. Waldmeier stated that this is a part of the SPPE also.
	Dr. Sealey will inform Dr. Burke.

	V.  Other 
	Dr. Poirrier inquired if all programs had changed the concentration name of the Nurse Executive.  All have completed this.  
The SCH issue is at the level of the Provosts.  No report has been received.  
LANP Student of the Year.   Each university nominated a student.  
LSBN report for 2011.  The 2011 template is not available on the website as of today.  
Dr. Carruth suggested that release time be provided to Graduate Coordinators for completion of reports.  Dr. Poirrier stated that this should be an agenda item for a future CINC meeting.
	ULL will take the lead on completing the LSBN report.

Graduate Coordinator release time to be placed on future CINC meeting agenda.  

	VI.  CIPR
	Work on the CIPR continued until 3:10pm.  Dr. Gauthier will make revisions and send to Drs. Sealey and Waldmeier.   
	Dr. Gauthier will send revisions of the draft CIPR to Drs. Sealey and Waldmeier by September 13.
Graduate Coordinators will complete the tables.  Dr. Waldmeier will complete Standard IV.  
Standards I and II will be complete by October 5 and submitted via email (from Dr. Gauthier) to Deans Advisory Group.  This should be returned to Dr. Gauthier with any comments/suggestions by October 12.  
Standards III and IV are to be completed and emailed to Deans Advisory group by November 2; returned to Dr. Gauthier by November 9.  
Dr. Gauthier will place all sections together to ensure page limit and formatting, then forward to each of the Deans to submit to the Presidents.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]ULL will submit the report on or before December 1.  

	VII.  Adjournment
	The meeting adjourned at 3:10 PM

	



       Respectfully Submitted by:  Donna Gauthier , Recorder
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